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Item 1.01:  Entry into a Material Definitive Agreement. 
 
         1. On August 5, 2008, Coach, Inc. ("Coach" or the "Company") entered 
into a three-year extension to the employment agreement of Michael Tucci, 
President, North America Retail Division. This amendment extends the term of Mr. 
Tucci's employment agreement from July 2010 through June 2013. 
 
         Mr. Tucci's extended agreement provides for an initial base salary 
(beginning September 1, 2008) of $850,000 per year, with an initial maximum 
bonus pursuant to Coach's Performance-Based Annual Incentive Plan equal to 125% 
of his annual base salary. 
 
         Pursuant to his extended agreement, on August 5, 2008, Mr. Tucci 
received a grant of options to purchase 238,459 shares of Coach common stock at 
an exercise price of $26.21 per share; subject generally to Mr. Tucci's 
continued employment with us, 20% of these options will vest on July 2, 2011, 
20% will vest on June 30, 2012, and 60% will vest on June 29, 2013. The options 
will expire on August 5, 2018. Mr. Tucci also received a grant of 143,075 
service-based restricted stock units, each of which will convert into one share 
of Coach common stock on their vesting date if Mr. Tucci remains employed by us; 
20% of these units will vest on July 2, 2011, 20% will vest on June 30, 2012, 
and 60% will vest on June 29, 2013. 
 
         Except as otherwise described above, all of the remaining terms of Mr. 
Tucci's existing employment agreement (including certain restrictive covenants) 
will remain in effect. 
 
 
 
         2. On August 5, 2008, the Human Resources Committee of Coach's Board of 



Directors determined the performance goals for Company's fiscal year 2009 for 
purposes of determining bonuses to be paid under the Company's Performance-Based 
Annual Incentive Plan. Bonuses under the plan for the Company's named executive 
officers and other executive officers shall be based upon the Company achieving 
pre-determined performance targets in the following areas: operating income, 
diluted earnings per share, operating cash flow and net sales. 
 
 
 
 
Item 9.01:  Financial Statements and Exhibits. 
 
(c) Exhibits. The following exhibit is being furnished herewith: 
 
 
[None] 
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